
Question Response
From Councillor Cameron Beart

2.8 19/502969/FULL - Aldi Store, Queenborough 
Road

At 8.60 in the report, it states that originally Aldi 
were asked to provide 10% of spaces with electric 
vehicle charging and they successfully argued 
against this and promised to provide two spaces 
which Kent Highways have agreed with but 
Condition 13 still states that they should provide 15 
car charging spaces?

I assume this condition has been carried over from 
an earlier draft and should be revised down to 2?

Apologies, I note I misread 8.61 which shows that 
officers are still requesting 14 - but that still makes 
Condition 13 incorrect?

Clarification please.

Thank you for your email.  It is in fact the condition which refers to 15 EV 
spaces which is correct.  The report at paragraph 8.61 refers to the 
Council’s Parking SPD, which requires for non-residential uses, 10% of 
spaces to be provided with electric vehicle charging facilities.  The 
development includes 143 parking spaces and therefore 14 spaces would 
be below the 10% requirement and is rounded up, as per the condition.  In 
error, I’ve failed to update this in paragraph 8.61.


